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Program of the Revolutionary Government  

"The Revolutionary Government will apply immediately following the socialist measures:  

Expropriation of the exploiters  

Art. 1 - Factories, banks, real property and real estate, the wealth of the great lords, are 
socialized immediately without any compensation. This also applies to the property of 
foreign monopolies. The armed bands of the capitalists and any outside military intervention 
in support of the capitalists, they will be harshly repressed by the Italian people.  

Art. 2 - Anyone who uses and is enhanced by the parasite on the work of other men guilty of 
an offense, and if he persists in the offense will be put in jail.  

Art. 3 - Those who are guilty of serious crimes against the people, even in the past, are 
locked up and punished by the courts of the people. All the exploiters who have not 
committed serious crimes will go to work, they will be deprived of political rights until the 
re-education, and will be supervised by the militia.  

Art. 4 - All those who are in prison for convictions of the bourgeoisie are judged again by the 
people's court. Political prisoners freed, the prisoners guilty for lack of popular education will 
be re-educated and recovered as much as possible to society. The debts of the people towards 
the capitalists are canceled, the mortgage institutions will return the items to the people. All 
codes of the bourgeoisie are canceled, new laws simple, aimed at destroying the property of 
the rich, and to defend their collective interests, will be issued by the Revolutionary 
Government.  
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Organization of the new state  

Art. 5 - The People's Republic of Italy is founded on the Councils. they represent, to varying 
degrees, the authority of the dictatorship of the proletariat. In the system of Councils 
organizes the state apparatus. The people, gathered in councils, decide at any time what 
measures must be taken public administration. The Parliament, the Local agencies are 
disbanded. The system of elections to the list is canceled. The people will vote every day for 
concrete measures and occur every day all the delegates sent to the central management of 
the state.  

Art. 6 - Prohibited all salaries that are greater than twice the average wage worker. This also 
applies to ministers, officials, engineers and scientists.  

Art. 7 - All employees and officials, who were part of the immense bureaucratic apparatus of 
the former capitalist state, will participate in professional courses and work in production, 
reinserendosi socially. Employees and officials of the new state will be chosen among the 
proletariat, reduced to the minimum necessary for a fair and simple administration.  

Art. 8 - Police and army bourgeois are dissolved. NATO bases are expelled from Italy. Italy 
will create their covenants of peace with the peoples in the struggle against imperialism. The 
army to attack and oppress is defeated, comes the army of the defense of the rights and 
freedoms of the people. The armed forces of the people shall be made with the workers' 
militia and the Red Army, in which there will be degrees and the military will be managed by 
the Board of soldiers.  

Art. 9 - The courts of the people, elected by the Board, are the organs of justice. For serious 
crimes, such as theft in public administration and others, leading to great suffering among the 
people is restored the death penalty.  

Resumption of productive energies  

Art. 10 - The workers, through the factory councils, farmers and local councils, and so all 
producers will direct the local production according to the plans of the Central Revolutionary 
Government. Discard the private accumulation, prohibited the production of luxury goods, 
cleared the system by which the state gave the capitalists subtracted from the revenue share in 
taxes to the people, all the income of the production will return to the people, in the form of 
wages and social work the proletarian state; disappears as exploitation.  

Art. 11 - Unemployment is a crime. All of the labor force should be engaged to build what 
the people need. Wages are set from minimum wage equal to all suitable for cost of living. 
The ability to work will be evaluated by the assemblies of the workers themselves. 
Disappears so vile corruption and the authority of false technicians and toadies of the 
masters.  

Art. 12 - We call for all Italian workers who are abroad return to their homeland. In all 
deprived areas of the country, immigrants and the unemployed will be organized into work 
teams and will receive adequate state aid to build factories, roads and houses in these areas.  

Art. 13 - It appeals to all the farmers migrated to the city: if you want to go back to work the 
land, will come together in cooperatives and receive state machines and fertilizers. The State 



guarantees the purchase of all products that are not of local requirements, and will set a price 
for the whole country for agricultural products.  

For the welfare of the people  

Art. 14 - It is forbidden to make money by renting houses. The uninhabited apartments and 
spacious than the rich are assigned to workers. The State is committed to building decent 
housing at an accelerated pace and comfortable for all the people.  

Art. 15 - The prices that retailers must charge shall be those of the Revolutionary 
Government. The people's councils organize supervision for the genuineness of the products.  

Art. 16 - All people have the right to medical care, to hospitals and to the necessary 
medicines. All the medical care is rendered free of charge. Medical teams will conduct 
investigations to prevent disease.  

Art. 17 - All young people must organize themselves in forms of collective life, new 
generations will be entered deeply into the collective life. Young people will be trained to 
work from the state, which will develop all the best qualities. The youth, in turn, will run 
across the country in production teams, so know the people and their problems.  

Art. 18 - The women have nurseries, canteens, laundries industry; teams they will be 
working while the other will deal elsewhere, achieving liberation from the burden of 
domestic slavery.  

Art. 19 - The old pensioners will be fully maintained by the State, which engage them in 
useful activities and ensure the rest and the most affectionate care.  

Culture - Sports - Morale - Religion  

Art. 20 - In all the cities and towns to be built homes of the people, as centers of social life 
wide recreational, cultural and assembly.  

Art. 21 - The schools are completely free and all students are maintained by the state. Each 
school will be run by students and teachers; teaching will be released from the deceptions of 
the bourgeoisie, and teachers will learn through open discussion with the students and with 
the teams of workers involved in school education. Anyone who may have the ability to 
continue their studies on a proposal from the assembly of the school, with no limit on the 
level of study.  

Art. 22 - The sport will be a fundamental aspect of life of the people; everywhere, capillary 
rise and sports centers all develop their aptitude. The competitions are subtracted from betting 
to competition and selfish. It will stand the competition of the real capabilities expressed by 
all the people.  

Art. 23 - The marriages will be realized before the people, discussing it with the union on the 
grounds. The woman will have equal rights to humans. The divorce will be realized in all 
cases in which it is demonstrated the lack of unity. Love will be based on education and 
altruism will bloom beautifully everywhere.  



Art. 24 - TV and radio become of the people, the bourgeois newspapers are prohibited. The 
popular press will be very extensive, up to the wall newspapers that everyone can write and 
post. All pornographic material, texts slanderous and false, propaganda, amoral and 
corrupting influence of the bourgeoisie, will be eliminated and their production prohibited.  

Art. 25 - All Catholics if they wish to continue to go to church, they can do so. The 
Revolutionary Government will eliminate the state salary to the priests, who must go to work 
like everyone else. There are also requirements all the goods of the church and the Vatican 
State. The Party and the State will make education and propaganda in the communist sense 
and to counter religious propaganda.  

Art. 26 - All the intellectuals and artists, engineers and scientists who are sincerely on the 
side of the people, will be helped to re-educate themselves living among the people and 
listening to the popular criticism of their works. The re-education and cultural centers will be 
open to each work and the people develop the critical mass. The manners and customs of the 
people, the national culture, the link between culture and problems of the people will be 
realized fully under the direction of the working class.  

On the path of armed insurrection popular  

The principle of armed struggle for the seizure of power is a universal principle of the 
revolutionary way. This principle is the concrete result from the analysis of the question of 
the relationship between people and state. The armed wing of the state is against the people 
when the state is in the hands of a minority class.  

The armed wing of the bourgeoisie has repeatedly attacked the people, railing against any 
protest against any expression of the popular will of the majority.  

The electoral path, indicated by the reformists, not only hides the fact that the majority people 
can not express its will in a unitary form electoral indirect and abstract, but also hides the fact 
that every little suited to the election result is annulled by the pressure regime violent armed 
state.  

The armed struggle of the popular masses is made necessary by the bourgeoisie itself, which 
is opposite the popular struggle contrary to the reaction with the strengthening of the armed 
and with the financing of teams fascist armies. The slightest desire of the people will finally 
get satisfaction only by breaking the armed resistance of the bourgeoisie by armed force of 
the people.  

It is about giving life to the armed struggle when this corresponds to the consciousness of the 
majority of the toiling masses. This means that the armed struggle is distinguished by its 
forms according to the reports that you are among the people and the bourgeois state in the 
various countries.  

In a country of developed capitalism, whether parliamentary or social-fascist and fascist 
regime, up to the time of the revolutionary crisis generalized, mediation policy prevails over 
the armed repression, and then the people will see the need for the armed struggle only in 
time of crisis revolutionary. For this reason, in these countries the armed struggle is in the 
process culminating in the revolutionary struggle, taking the form of popular uprising.  



Thus, in Italy, the armed struggle it is possible and necessary in the decisive battle, in which 
the mass struggles have turned into power struggles and the middle class faces with armed 
repression. This means that the path of armed struggle is the way to Italy proper armament 
insurrection of the masses in the climax of the struggle for political power. The action of the 
Party will be adequate to the task of driving on this road the masses.  
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